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March 24, 2008 
 
 
Ms. Irene Klatt 
Assistant Vice-President, Health Insurance 
Canadian Life and Health Insurance Association, Inc. 
1700 - 1 Queen St East 
Toronto ON  M5C 2X9 
 
 
Re:  Certification for the practice of acupuncture 
 
Dear Irene: 
 
You will be aware that Bill 50, the Traditional Chinese Medicine Act, provides for the 
regulation of acupuncture in Ontario. Certain health professionals, including 
chiropractors, are regulated in the practice of acupuncture by their existing regulatory 
college and not by the new College of TCM. In the case of chiropractors this is the 
College of Chiropractors of Ontario. 
 
The CCO has established a Standard of Practice for chiropractors practicing 
Acupuncture. That standard is based on World Health Organization’s widely accepted 
Guidelines on Basic Safety and Training in Acupuncture and is endorsed by the Ontario 
Chiropractic Association.  
 
Prior to this, acupuncture was exempt from the provisions of the Regulated Health 
Professions Act and was therefore in the public domain. There was no legislated 
certification process for anyone practicing acupuncture. Because of this various payers, 
including the WSIB, sought assurance that practitioners were adequately trained by 
requiring membership in one of a number of training and certification organizations, i.e., 
the Acupuncture Foundation of Canada and the Acupuncture Council of Ontario. 
 
The change in legislation means that, in the case of chiropractors, insurers should now 
rely on the College of Chiropractors of Ontario rather than ACO or AFCI certification. 
Given the Traditional Chinese Medicine Act and the CCO Standard of Practice, ACO 
certification or membership is no longer the standard to which chiropractors may be 
held in Ontario. 
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The Ontario Chiropractic Association raises this because we are aware that, in some 
instances, insurers are still asking chiropractors for ACO certification numbers. This is 
no longer appropriate. Insurers should instead seek assurance that a chiropractor 
meets the CCO Standard of Practice. 
 
Enclosed is a letter from Jo-Ann Willson, Registrar, College of Chiropractors of Ontario 
which sets out the CCO’s authority and responsibility, and which includes the following: 
 

Pursuant to the legislative changes, members of CCO are authorized to provide 
acupuncture services provided they comply with CCO’s standard of practice S-
017: Acupuncture (which) does not require a member to be a member of any 
other organization, educational institution or certification body in order to include 
acupuncture in his/her practice. 

 
Also enclosed is the CCO Standard of Practice S-017, Acupuncture. 
 
It would be most helpful and greatly appreciated if the CLHIA would assist by advising 
its members of this important change. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Bob Haig, DC 
Executive Director 
 
Enclosures 
 














